American Contract Bridge League

District 8 Board of Directors Meeting

Saturday May 28, 2011

Hilton Garden Inn 

Champaign, IL 

Members and Officers Present: Debbie Avery, Chuck Briggs, Jay Coleman, Jim Davis, Dalton Darnell, Karl Dencker, Rajahneen Dencker, Richard Ellis, Georgia Heth, Martha Leary, John Pree, Debbie Romero, Chris Shaw, Ron Sholes, Mike Tomlianovich, Hugh Williams, Chuck Zalar, Steve Zenk.

Members and Officers Absent: Michael Carmen, Bob Carteaux, Margaret Hansell, John Kinst, Tom Oppenheimer, Chris Patrias, Mike Ritchie, Karen Walker, Neil Whittle, Milt Zlatic.

Mr. Dencker called the May 28, 2011 District 8 Board of Directors meeting to order at 9:30 AM.

Mr. Ellis moved to accept the minutes of the September 25, 2011 Board of Directors meeting as presented. Second Mr. Sholes. Carried.

Treasurer’s report: Ms. Avery presented the check registers, current income, and expense statements for the District Boards review. Mr. Coleman moved to accept the reports as presented. Second Mr. Zalar. Carried.

President’s report: Mr. Dencker welcomed returning Board members and introduced the new members of the District 8 Board. He asked that a note of condolence be sent to Kay Korte in Bob Korte’s memory.

ACBL Director’s report: Ms. Heth reminded the District 8 Board of the upcoming NABC in St. Louis in 2013. She asked that all of the Units consider asking for temporary volunteers to serve for the various committees in St. Louis. Ms. Heth noted that her report detailing the ACBL meeting in March is in the Advocate.

Finance Officer’s report: No report.

Charity report: Mr. Dencker asked if District clubs would hold a charity game for District 8 disaster victims. Ms. Leary moved to encourage District clubs to participate in this event with the proceeds to go to the local charities in the disaster areas. Second Mr. Coleman. Carried.

Discipline Report: No report.

Judiciary Report: No report:

Goodwill Report: No report.
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Education Report: Mr. Shaw reported that the Youth Bridge Camp applications were up this year. He gave the District Board a review of the book, “Bridge a Path to Math” which is a collection of middle school lesson plans covering 9 weeks. Mr. Shaw noted that a portion of a grant from the ACBL in connection with this program would be used to fund program development with Western Illinois University. 

Tournament Coordinator’s report: No Report.

STaC Report: Mr. Tomlianovich asked the District Board if they wanted to use hand records for the STaC games. Mr. Darnell moved that District 8 would not use hand records for these games. Second Mr. Davis. Carried. The STaC games will take place the first week of November in 2011 and the first week of February 2012. Club managers need to notify the ACBL of their clubs intent to participate in this event.

Regional Tournament Reports:


Ft. Wayne: No report.

Champaign: Mr. Zalar reported that the table counts were down but that the tournament was proceeding well.

Future Regional Tournament Status Reports:

Paducah/Crystal Lake: Mr. Darnell reported that due to the flooding in the area that some of the hotels were closed. They have made contact with as many of the attendees as possible. All of the rest of the preparations are going well. Mr. Dencker reported that he is thrilled with the new space that they have acquired. He is hopeful that the change of location won’t affect the turnout.

St. Louis: No report.

Ft. Wayne: No report.

NAP Report: Mr. Tomlianovich reported that the November 2010 NAP attendance was down a little. The 2011 NAP will be held the second Saturday in November at the Eagles Club on Ash St. in Springfield. Mr. Coleman moved that members who qualify for the NAP finals only have to bring a qualification slip to be able to participate. Club managers no longer need to submit a qualification list to their Unit coordinators. Second Mr. Darnell. Carried.
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GNT Report: Ms. Heth submitted her final report for the GNT event. She reported that even though the playing site was lost two weeks before the event was to be held, Liz Zalar was able to find a new site in five days. Mr. Darnell moved that the District 8 Board officially thank Ms. Heth (GNT), Mr. Tomlianovich (NAP), and Mr. Dencker (Charity) for their hard work with these events. Second Mr. Pree. Carried

Promotions: Mr. Tomlianovich noted that he is placing an ad on Bridge Base. He will bring feedback.

Old Business: Mr. Sholes presented a letter he sent to Jay Baum, the CEO of ACBL, regarding the use of personal products at ACBL events. The response from Mr. Baum was that the ACBL only administers policy for the three NABCs. He encouraged the sponsoring organizations of other events to establish their own policies with regard to these matters. 

Mr. Sholes moved that District 8 adopt a “personal products fragrance free” policy for all District 8 Regionals, NAP finals, and GNT finals. This Policy shall be included in all advertising and on site effective Jan 1, 2012. 

Mr. Ellis moved to defer the motion until the annual meeting in St. Louis. Second Ms. Leary. Motion to defer carried.

New Business: Mr. Sholes presented information about the Senior Olympics, which will be held September 7, 2011 in Springfield. 

Being no further business before the District 8 Board of Directors Mr. Zalar moved that the May 28, 2011 meeting of the District 8 Board of Directors be adjourned. Second Mr. Ellis. Carried.

Respectfully submitted

Deborah Avery

District 8 Board Secretary
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